
 

          

2025 membership 

 

It’s time for 2025 registration.  We are continuing to use the AGA Online Join/Renew Program.  This program 

has worked very well for us.  OJR has eased the paperwork burden for our volunteers, and the program gives 

every member a $5 discount.  Your membership and membership options remain the same price as last year.  

AGA dues also are the same price.  All of these categories are detailed in our Standing Rules, which are posted 

on the website.  PLEASE REMEMBER:  You must sign up for ALL Membership Options at the time of 

registration.  The next available registration for these options is July 1, 2025. 

 

Registration is available now.  Just go to azgolf.org and select the red Join/Renew button in the upper right 

corner. 

 

 
 

Tournament news 

 

The LAGOS tournament was a great success!  We had wonderful weather, terrific camaraderie, and so much 

fun!  Thank you to everyone who participated to make this annual event a winner once again! 

 

The AGA 2024 Arizona Senior Women's Amateur Championship was held in September at the Tonto Verde 

Golf Club in Rio Verde.  SBWGA-18 was proudly represented by ten members, once again the largest 

participation of any league in the state!  Congratulations to Joan Chyall, first place gross in her flight, and Ret 

Convey, first place net in her flight.  These ladies proved once again that SBWGA-18 represents the greatest 

golfers in the state! 

 

The LPGA Amateurs Regional Cup was also held in September.  19 Teams from all over the Western Region 

played a two-day tournament at El Conquistador Golf Course.  Four teams from the Tucson Chapter 

participated, and two qualified for the Nationals being held at Indian Spring Country Club in Boynton Beach.  

Joan Chyall and Cathe Kropp were on the first-place team and are proudly representing Tucson in the Nationals. 

 

 

 

President’s newsletter 

OCTOBER 2024 



 

HANDICAP POSTING 

 

Our monthly audits are looking great.  Suzanne found only four rounds not posted during the month of 

September and those members brought their rounds into compliance.  We continue to receive Posting 

Correction forms in a timely manner.  Our entire league posted 530 rounds on the day of play out of a total of 

683 rounds, which is a 78% compliance.  Let’s try to bring that number up as our golf season kicks into high 

gear.  We had 89 members posting 100% out of 108 that played during the month.  Congratulations to Takeyo 

Eakin, winner of the drawing for this month’s Pro Shop credit. 

 

 

UPCOMING SCHEDULE 

 

Due to the overseed schedule, there is no General Meeting in October.  We only have two General Meetings left 

this year:  Tuesday, November 5, our General Election, and Tuesday, December 3, Day One of our Solheim Cup 

and installation of our 2025 Board of Officers.  As always, luncheons will be separate sign-ups in Golf Genius.  

Please watch your email for notifications for sign-ups for luncheons and golf. 

 

Tuesday play day 

 

➢ Tuesday, October 1 

o Format:  Par 4’s only, Gross and Net 

➢ Tuesday, October 8 

o NO LEAGUE GOLF-ALL COURSES CLOSED 

➢ Tuesday, October 15 

o Format:  Throw Out the Three Worst Holes, Individual 

➢ Tuesday, October 22 

o Format:  Ace Day 

➢ Tuesday, October 29 

o Happy Halloween!  Format:  PYP Scramble Low Net 

                                               

 

OCTOBER birthdays 

 

Debra Ousley, 10/05 

Judy Melo, 10/08 

Chris Crum, 10/12 

Eila Sallaberry, 10/17 

Susan Sterling, 10/20 

Joan Chyall, 10/25 

Wendy Odell, 10/26 

 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR OCTOBER sponsors ! 

 

Desert Life Pharmacy 

First Inspection 

G & K Entryways 

Northridge Dental 

Oro Valley Eye Care 


